
                                           

                                                                              

 
CALDWELL POLICE OFFICERS TAKE POSSESSION OF DOG IN ANIMAL CRUELTY CASE 

On August 9, 2022 Caldwell police officers took possession of the dog that was part of an ongoing 
investigation of animal cruelty, and are continuing to work in conjunction with Canyon County 
Prosecutor Attorney’s office. At this time, the owner has not been arrested.  
 

Contact: 

Sonda Boyum 
Community Relations Specialist 
(208) 455-4637 
sboyum@cityofcaldwell.org 


